PEASLAKE BADMINTON CLUB


[image: image1.jpg]



The Peaslake Badminton Club meets in the Peaslake Memorial Hall every Wednesday from 6pm Juniors and 8pm Seniors. Visitors welcome- please drop in. We'll lend you racquets etc just bring soft shoes. Beginners and experienced all. 1st two visits free. Get fitter and have fun. 

Badminton can be a fast game – try watching a shuttlecock on television, and is thought to be a faster game than squash as there is little think time with no bounce in between the players. So you can get yourself out of breath if you want to run around. We currently play doubles on club nights but can accommodate singles if not too many players are present and waiting for a game.

It is a very informal club and you can turn up for play at any time on the Wednesday evening from 8pm to 9.30pm. The origins of the club are lost in time but we believe it is no accident that the Village Hall's floor can accommodate a full size badminton court and the hall was built in the 1920s. We use plastic shuttles for economy and they are slightly slower than the older but more specialised feathered type.

The juniors section has two sections – juniors and very juniors. They are professionally tutored by accredited senior members – currently Angela Pickford. The purpose of the junior section is to take children and teenagers with no experience to be able to play a competitive game amongst themselves and perhaps compete effectively when they are away at college, say. We always welcome them back when they are adults.

As a thriving village club (we do welcome anyone from outside the village too) we have developed friendships that result in at least two social events for all members and family. Lately we have met at local houses for a summer barbeque and also away to a restaurant in the winter months. Groups of us also meet regularly to play golf, snooker and tennis. 
We even formed a band, called the Shuttlecocks (yes really!), some years ago to entertain the village at a Christmas event and have been playing ever since. Things have improved over the years and we no longer have to pay people to listen to us.

The presence of the Hurtwood Bar and Restaurant provides for a welcome drink after play but this is not compulsory!

I moved to Peaslake in 1975 and soon was approached by club members to try the Badminton Club. There was a limit of 40 members then and if, like me, you had not played much before you were invited to play at the Summer Club while on the waiting list. There is no waiting list at present and the club plays through all the seasons.

If you would like more details feel free to contact me or Angela or just come down to the hall on a Wednesday evening.

Nigel Downer, Chairman

01483 203487      nigeldow@zoho.com
Angela Pickford

01306 730352      angelapickford@btinternet.com
